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Minutes of the meeting of the London City Airport Consultative Committee
held on 9 March, at City Aviation House, London
Present: Duncan Alexander (Chair), Mirsad Bakalovic (Beckton), Andy Colwell (MET), David Conroy, Cllr Pat Holland (LBN), Joan Deslandes (Kingsford School), Julia Dunlop, Helen Fernandes (WSF), Ian Gibson, Richard Goodwin (MET), Frank Rosillo-Calle (Canning Town), John Shaw (Passenger Representative), John Stewart (Hacan East), Richard Storer (Crossrail), Anges Vivier, Dave Whittaker (LBN), Robin Whitehouse (LBN), Glynis Webb (Vice-Chair), Janette Withey (ELCC).
In attendance from LCY: Lewis Chenery, Tim Halley, Tessa Simpson, Robert Sinclair, Aaron Uthman, Gavin Wicks
Also in attendance: Frank Jenkins (Bechtel), Jonathan Bout (NATS)
Apologies: Cllr Amina Ali (Tower Hamlets), Mari Grigoriadou (Swiss), Olu Babatola (LBG), Ayesha Chowdhury (LBN), Cllr Clyde Loakes (Waltham Forest), Patrick Murphy (LBN), Howard Sheppard (Canary Wharf)


1. CEO Report
The Chair invited Robert Sinclair (RS) to provide the CEO report, which will replace the Airport Director’s report in future meetings.
RS advised that London City Airport has published its annual passenger figures for 2017, showing that over 4.5 million passengers used the airport last year. Strategic decisions by some airline partners led to slower growth than experienced in previous years. The uncertain economic climate and Brexit has also had an impact on numbers; however, 50% more passengers now use LCY than in 2012.
RS advised that LCY had endured some of the worst weather for 35 years during Storm Emma and the ‘Beast from the East’ throughout the week commencing 26 February. RS advised that the Airlines had been proactive in their communication with passengers.
Members asked whether the Airport had insurance for such events and whether the Airport had enough equipment to deal with the extreme weather. RS advised that the Airport did have insurance and that it could have had more equipment but given the storms were a once in a decade event, it would not be cost-effective to keep on site. 
RS highlighted to members that the airport was taking part in ACI’s Airport Service Quality (ASQ), a world-renowned benchmarking programme which measures passengers’ satisfaction whilst they are travelling through an airport. The questionnaire, which includes 36 questions on all aspects of the customer experience, has highlighted areas where the Airport is strong, and others where the Airport needs to improve. 
Members asked if the results of the ASQ would be published. RS advised that LCY would likely release a press release in due course.
ACTION: RS to update the committee on the ASQ at the next meeting, or when the results are published.
Please see link to report here. 
2. Airport Closure
The CEO, Robert Sinclair (RS) gave a presentation on the recent Airport Closure which was caused by the discovery of an unexploded WWII bomb during the survey of the docks in preparation for piling during the CADP development. 
The bomb was identified as a 500kg German WWII bomb, 4m from the shore and 11m deep. The RN, alongside the MET, the Local Authority and the Airport imposed a 214m (calculated from the blast radius of the ordnance) evacuation zone around the exploded ordnance and evacuated those homes within that area. 
RS commended the professionalism and speed of the divers and the Royal Navy who moved the bomb. The decision to close the Airport was made at 21:30 on Sunday 11 February. 
The RN moved the ordnance down the Thames, where it was exploded. RS advised that during CADP more items such as these may well be found.
ACTION: Members asked whether the Secretary and Chair could be kept abreast of any incidences such as this in order that the Secretary could disseminate the information to Members as a matter of urgency. RS agreed. 
Members asked whether leaflets could be put through letterboxes during future evacuations as residents are often not comfortable answering a knock at the door, especially during the night.  
Robin Whitehouse, LBN, advised that the Local Authority was due to have a wash up on the handling of the evacuation.
Dave Whittaker, LBN, advised that LCY unexploded ordnance documents can be found at the Council’s website at https://pa.newham.gov.uk/online-applications/search.do;jsessionid=64387469AD16B67A3CA3D5F13DDC706A?action=simple&searchType=Application. Enter 17/00245/AOD to see more information on the ordnance found on 10 February. 
The presentation can be found here. 
3. Environment and Airspace Sub-Committee
The Chair introduced Tessa Simpson to the Committee. 
TS advised that the Sub-Committee had recently met to discuss year end trends in complaints and flight movements. TS advised that the level of complaints had dropped dramatically in 2017 in comparison to 2016.
Members advised that the statistics can be skewed by one person complaining on multiple occasions, however that there is a trend with Waltham Forest, as the area is effected by flights from both London City Airport and Heathrow.  Members asked whether LCY was working at official level with Heathrow to decrease the level of complaints. TS advised that she would take this away.
ACTION: TS to update the Committee at the next meeting.
Lewis Chenery gave an update on the Construction Sound Insulation Scheme. LC advised that there had been a reasonable uptake on the scheme, with 88 properties surveyed and 3 installations completed.
The report can be found here.
4. Community Sub-Committee
Aaron Uthman advised that the Community Sub-Committee has recently met to discuss LCY community engagements. AU advised that the Sub-Committee discussed the Airport closure and the need to inform Committee members as a matter of urgency.
The Chair thanked AU for his report and highlighted the excellent Annex provided which shows a timetable of future engagements.
ACTION: The Secretary and Chair to produce a Community Engagement page on the LCACC website. 
The report can be found here.
5. ANCS, Planning update
The Chair invited Tim Halley, Director of Planning, to update the committee on the progress of the ACNS. TH advised that the scheme was with the London Borough of Newham for approval. TH stated that he hoped that the scheme came into force in January 2018, running in parallel with the existing noise factoring scheme. The scheme would be reviewed by LBN in January 2019 and replace the existing system.
TH advised that the Annual Airport Performance Report would be published in June which would be placed on the LCY/LCACC/London Borough of Newham websites.
ACTION: LCY to share the Annual Airport Performance Report with Committee and discuss the report at the next meeting.
TH advised that the approved Construction Phasing Plan under planning condition 4 provides for the build out of CADP in 2 phases over 5 years (ref. 17/00500/AOD). Bechtel have since reviewed the Construction Phasing Plan and identified several programme efficiencies/improvements to the 5 year build which reduce the duration of construction by around a year via a single phase continuous build. The likely duration of the build could, if approved, now reduce to c.4 years
ACTION: LCY to provide a report on the process for the Incentives and Penalties Scheme at the next meeting. 
 The report can be found here. 
6. Bechtel update – CADP
The Chair introduced Frank Jenkins (FJ), Construction Manager, Bechtel, to the Committee. FJ provided a presentation on the progress of the City Airport Development Programme. 
FJ provided a detailed video of the expected progress of the development and advised that 24/7 piling would take place for a period of 32 weeks in May. FJ advised that the piling is not percussive. Fj also advised that the developer would introduce a 48hr pre-booked logistics system and would use marine traffic as far as possible. Tim Halley advised that Aaron Uthman would distribute leaflets to the local area and advertise a complaints hotline. 
The Chair thanked FJ for his presentation and invited him to future meetings. 
ACTION: Presentation to be distributed to members and placed on the LCACC website.
ACTION: LCY to provide out of hours contact for noise/construction complaints for publication on the LCACC website.
7. LCACC Review
The Chair thanked members for their participation in the previous year and highlighted some of the Committee’s achievements. The Chair advised that a letter had been sent to members with some proposals for improvements. 
The area the Chair particularly wished to improve was attendance. The Secretary and the Chair have distributed the attendance list for the previous year, and had found that some members had not attended a single meeting. The Chair advised that those members had been written to. The Chair stated that given the transformational changes taking place at the Airport in the coming months, he expected members to attend meetings, wherever possible.
The Chair set out the schedule of meetings which can be found here.
ACTION: The Secretary will publish the attendance record of each meeting alongside the minutes
ACTION: Members to inform the Secretary (secretary@lcacc.org) if they are aware of any members who require a paper copy of the meeting papers.
8. Airport Transport Forum
Gavin Wicks (GW), provided an update on the Airport Transport Forum.
Members asked how Crossrail would connect with the Airport. GW advised that there were a number of avenues currently being assessed and that the connection with Crossrail would be integrated into the Surface Access Strategy to be discussed at the next meeting.
ACTION: Gavin Wicks to provide a presentation on the Surface Access Strategy at the next meeting.  
The report can be found here.
9. AOB
Members raised possible areas of future collaborate work with the University of East London (UEL). The Chair advised that he would take this away and update the Committee at the next meeting.
Members asked whether traVis airplane tracker could be added in a more prominent area of the LCY and LCACC website.
ACTION: Chair to engage with UEL. 
ACTION: Secretary to place traVis on the LCACC website.
10. Next meeting
The Committee will next meet on Wednesday 20 June 2018 at 4pm, at City Aviation House. 
Please note all papers can be found electronically on the LCACC website which can be found at www.lcacc.org. 
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